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March 31, 2025  

Garner, Iowa 

 

The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on the above 

captioned date pursuant to adjournment with Supervisors Florence (Sis) Greiman, Osmund (Bud) 

Jermeland present.  Supervisor Rayhons arrived at 9:15 a.m.  Absent: none.  

 

The minutes of March 24, 2025 at 8:00 a.m. and March 24, 2025 at 9:00 a.m. meetings 

were read and approved by Supervisors Greiman and Jermeland.  Supervisor Rayhons was not 

present for the approval of the minutes.    

 

On motion by Supervisor Jermeland, seconded by Supervisor Rayhons and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Signed engagement letter with Fort & 

Schlegel CPA PC for Alternative CSLFRF Compliance Examination Engagement for fiscal year 

ending June 30, 2024.  Certification of cost allocation plan as submitted by Cost Advisory 

Services and based on fiscal year ending June 30, 2024 and to establish cost allocation of billings 

for use in Fiscal Year 2026.  Pay estimate no. 1 for Jennings Painting & Decorating LTD. for 

interior painting of the Courthouse in the amount of $20,106.  Accepted the best and only quote 

received for site preparation work (water and sanitary sewer) for maintenance/storage building 

from Nieman Excavating, LLC, Kanawha, in the amount of $7,250.   

 

On motion by Supervisor Rayhons, seconded by Supervisor Jermeland and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Reviewed and accepted the Alternative 

CSLFRF Compliance Examination Engagement for fiscal year ending June 30, 2024.  Hiring of 

summer help for Conservation Department:  Harold Curley, Conservation Park Mower effective 

April 28, 2025 at $13 per hour, Michael Daisy, Conservation Park Mower effective April 28, 

2025 at $13 per hour, Ethan Henn, Conservation Aide, effective May 1, 2025 at $14.50 per hour, 

and Kyle Roberts, Conservation Aide, effective May 1, 2025 at $14.50 per hour.  No change to 

the vision insurance rates for Fiscal Year 2025-2026 with MetLife and no change, from Fiscal 

Year 2024-2025, to the calculation of the employee’s contribution to vision for Fiscal Year 

2025-2026, county paying single policy and employee paying the difference between single 

policy and family policy for family insurance.    

 

No further business to come before the Board, motion made to adjourn at 11:45 a.m. by 

Supervisor Jermeland and carried.  All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” session to adjourn and 

will meet again on April 7, 2025. 

 

ATTEST:  _________________________     ____________________________ 

                  Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor       Florence Sis Greiman, Chair 


